Rabbi Samuel B. Press 1168 Albany Avenue, Apt. 6 C Hartford, Connecticut

Jan. 26, 1964

Dear Rabbi Lamm,

I just read your article entitled "The Jews and the Ecumenical Council".

As a rabbi, once more I thank you for sharing with us your acument and sagacity by articulating your convictions without reserve. It is often disenheartening for the Orthodox Rabbi tofind his leaders failing in their obligation to give direction because of their reticence to verbalise opinions which we assume would be based on Torah. I always am skeptical that their silence is not as justified as they might contend.

As Sandy Press, I am appreciative that I know you. You may not recall the letter you wrote me while I was in Alaska. At a time of disillusionment, when the way of the rabbi seemed so dark, your words gave much light to my path.

I soon shall make plans for next year. That "mate" of mine must be in that new locale! Roz was married to an Israeli boy . The wedding was at Kodimoh with her brother as "Misader Kiddushin". My familyis well and send you their regards.

Hoping that you and your family are well.

As ever,

Sandy